From: Abarca, Anabel 
Sent: Thursday, December 11, 2014 12:12 PM
To: Berlin, Steve
Subject: Reporting of Gifts

Steve,

Yesterday, December 10th, our office received an Eli’s Cheesecake (assorted flavors including chocolate and raspberry slices) from the Eli’s Cheesecake Factory. It was labeled as gift to Alderman Cardenas. We accepted on behalf of the City of Chicago and have offered it to residents who come to the office. It appears plain is the least popular flavor.

Have a great day!

Anabel Abarca

Chief of Staff

Alderman George A. Cardenas, 12th Ward

Chairman, Health & Environmental Protection

